
Minutes of Washington Cemetery Trustees’ Meeting 
 

 
Date:  April 24, 2017 – 7:00 p.m. 
In Attendance:  Phil Barker (chair), Jon Gibson, and Kitty West (bookkeeper) 
Minutes Approved:  Minutes were approved for March 27, 2017 as written.                         
 
 
 
Old Business: 
 
We did our spring walkthrough today, prior to our meeting. 
 
Our June meeting needs to be rescheduled again.  It will be on Tuesday, June 13th. 
 
The Trustees of Trust Funds will have a meeting this Friday, April 28th.  Phil and Kitty will attend 
to find out what is required in order to withdraw perpetual care money to offset appropriations if 
the hours spent on cemetery maintenance are not kept separate from the other town mowings.   
 
Phil and Jon both have been searching on line for the addresses of the parties involved in the lot 
mix up but have not yet located them.  
 
Phil will check with the Selectmen to find at what dollar amount bids are required for work to be 
done.  We wish to replace the four gate posts in the East Washington Cemetery and also have two 
new ones placed at the Old Center Cemetery.  We plan on pressure treated posts covered with 
regular lumber. 
 
 
 
New Business: 
 
 
Kitty presented an order for cemetery flag holders.  Phil and Jon approved it. 
 
Kitty suggested we write Terry Knowles to see if we could apply some of the money from the 
Cemetery Maintenance Fund to increase any perpetual care funds with less than a $100 principal 
amount.  Phil and Jon were against the idea. 
 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m.  
 
Bookkeeper, 
Kitty West 
 
 
 
 


